PUBLIC NOTICE

Notice of Relocation of Obstetrics and Intensive Care Services from Santa Paula Hospital to Ventura County Medical Center

Pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 1255.25, Santa Paula Hospital is providing notice of the relocation of Obstetric and Intensive Care Services to **Ventura County Medical Center** located at 300 Hillmont Avenue, Ventura, California on October 15, 2024

There will be no elimination of employed positions associated with this relocation.

The three nearest facilities that provide these services are:

- Ventura County Medical Center 300 Hillmont Ave Ventura, CA 93003
- Community Memorial Hospital 147 N. Brent St Ventura, CA 93003
- 3) St. John's Hospital 1600 N. Rose Ave Oxnard, CA 93030

Our Emergency Department, Inpatient Medical Unit, Surgical Department, Imaging Services and Laboratory will continue to be available at Santa Paula Hospital. Our team looks forward to continuing to provide high-quality, compassionate care for you and your loved ones.

Questions can be directed to:

John Fankhauser, MD, MHA CEO, Ventura County Medical Center and Santa Paula Hospital 300 Hillmont Ave Ventura, CA 93003 (805) 652-6058